TUSCAWILLA HILLS CITIZENS ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

OCTOBER 6TH, 2004
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 pm.

In attendance were:
Joe Coakley
President




Phil Larcomb
Vice President




Bob Tansill
Board Member




Ginna Bird
Secretary

The minutes from the August 26th Board of Directors meeting were read and accepted with corrections.

Delinquent Road Fund Fees:  Joe Coakley reported that the Associations attorney, Braun Hamstead, advised us not to print the names of delinquent residents.  He advised filing liens on their property.

Insurance Fees:  The insurance company has tripled the fees for our liability insurance which covers the common areas, roads, and Board of Directors.  Joe Coakley instructed Valerie to look for lower rates form other companies.

Fire Hydrant:  The City of Charles Town sent a bill to PMP for $1500 for the repair of the hydrant at the office.  The city also billed us for $72 per fire hydrant for 36 fire hydrants.  Joe Coakley drove through the subdivision and found only 19 fire hydrants.  When Mr. Coakley went to the City Council meeting to talk to city officials, he was not allowed to speak.  So, Joe Coakley went on the 2 Jefferson County websites and wrote about how Tuscawilla Hills was overcharged for hydrant maintenance and billed for the repair of a hydrant on city property. Jane Arnett sent a letter to Mr. Coakley stating that the City of Charles Town would pay for the fire hydrant repair and Tuscawilla Hills would be refunded for the overcharge.
Political Signs:  Braun Hamstead reported to Mr. Coakley that the Covenants restrict political signs from being posted.  Letters will be sent out to notify residents of Covenant violation.

Lawn Mowing and Maintenance:  Joe Coakley and Tom Ashby did a walk through of the common areas and found several trees which need to be removed.  The trees were marked with red paint.
The 40foot wide strip of common area off of Deerfield Drive has been marked for clean-up due to overgrowth.  R&L has submitted a bid for $678.40 to clean-up the brush.  Phil Larcomb made a motion to accept bid for clean-up of brush and look for bids on tree removal.

Phil Larcomb and Bob Tansill stated that they were pleased with the work R&L Maintenance has done for us.  

Phil Larcomb suggested that we have a plan for the order/priority for snow removal.  He would like to see the main roads such as Tuscawilla Drive and Lindsay Drive are cleared first.  Joe Coakley stated that the Association will be plowing the Handi-Stop parking lot as the owner pays double road fees and each business pays road fees.

Covenant Violations:  Valerie Hockensmith, PMP manager, did a drive through of the community and sent Joe Coakley a list of violations.  Letters will be sent out for violations.

Citizens’ Complaints:  A resident called Mr. Coakley to report that kids were removing a storm water grate.  Joe also found that they had pulled up a wooden street sign.  He has been taking his digital camera out in the afternoon, in hopes of catching any destructive behavior on camera.

Sewer Rate Increase:  The sewer rate from the Charles Town Water Department will increase by 21%, effective immediately.
Road Repairs:  The Board of Education may not approve of the placement of temporary speed bumps in Tuscawilla Hills.  The speed bumps must be approved by the Transportation Director, Ms. Stokes.  Joe Coakley will go to the Board of Education meeting to ask about approval for the placement of speed bumps.

Halloween Trick or Treating will occur from 6:00 – 8:00 pm on Friday October 29th.

Handy Man:  Vincent and Angel Austin of the Austin Business Company have been interviewed.  They are the only licensed and insured group that applied for the position.  They will be paid $20/hour on an as needed basis.  Valerie Hockensmith, PMP manager, is writing up the contract.  Either party may cancel the contract with 30 days notice.  
The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.

The meeting minutes were respectfully submitted by Ginna Bird, Secretary.

